Lee Conservation Commission

Minutes of Meeting of March 5, 2012
Present:

Members: Richard Babcock, Laura Gund, Antoinette Hartgerink, Bill Humm (Chair), David Meeker, Anne Tappan, Richard Weyrick, Emeritus Member
Alternate Members: Catherine Fisher, David Shay

Ex Officio: Laurel Cox, Land Protection and Community Development Administrator, 
Visitor: Val Shelton, Gundalow Realty, Newmarket, NH
Approval of Previous Minutes: Minutes of meeting held on February 6, 2012, approved as written.

Updates and Announcements:

LCC Bank Balance: The balance in the LCC account as of March 5, 2012, was $12,920.70 composed of

LCC Funds


$9,483.31

Dave Allan Fund

$3,437.39
Conservation Lands Management: It appears that most of the work on the Lee Five Corners Reserve is complete except for some grading and the additional planting of native shrubs as the seasons progress. The follow-up work with Japanese knotweed and other invasive species will depend on permission from Durham but is expected to continue sporadically throughout the 10 year lifespan of the agreement.  R. Weyrick reported that the missing corners on the Maud Jones Memorial Forest have been located and marked by Adam Fogg.  He also reported on his recent visit to the Old Mill Reserve to inspect the area where cutting was done on a 1,000’ by 100’ strip.  The trees were left where they fell, evidently to develop habitat suitable for smaller animals.  R. Weyrick announced that he is preparing a packet describing each of the Town’s Unclassified Lands. He presented a table describing the main features of each property.  B. Humm suggested that LCC should, perhaps, schedule site visits to the most important of these properties.
Conferences and Meetings: Saving Special Places: Scheduled for Saturday, April 14. Also, UNH Cooperative Extension is holding an Introductory Workshop on GIS mapping on Tuesday, March 27. 
Voting Day: The Town votes in the Safety Complex on Tuesday, March 13.

Land Protection and Community Development: L. Cox presented a summary of current and proposed activities.
OLD BUSINESS:

Easement Monitoring: The boundary between the Verrette and Wellington easements is still uncertain due to surveys by different surveyor companies.  Because there may be an error in the Town’s tax maps, B . Humm will discuss this situation with Allan Dennis.
Joe Ford Bequest: B. Humm and R. Weyrick met with Bill Pierce and Strafford Rivers Conservancy to discuss the language of the amended easement agreement.  It appears that it will be some time before the agreement is developed to a point where it can be discussed with the BOS and LCC.  There are existing storage buildings on the property which, while of current use, will eventually require attention and should be considered in the easement agreement.  There are also invasive species in the margins of the fields whose treatment has yet to be discussed.
Trail in Little River Park: R. Weyrick, C. Fisher, and A. Tappan reported on their visit to Little River Park with Dawn Genes of the Recreation Commission and Jamie Long, Certified Wetland Scientist.  They found that in many instances the preferred location for a footpath crosses wetland areas and, often, lies within the floodplain of the Little River.  Another visit to the Park will be made in the spring.  L. Cox suggested that adjacent property along Lee Hill Road might be available for purchase and could provide a feasible and handicap-accessible path to allow people to visit and appreciate the beauty of the Park.  She will seek further information on this matter.
NEW BUSINESS:

Ginsberg Property on Wheelwright Pond: Val Shelton, Gundalow Realty, announced that the Ginsberg’s have decided to sell their property on Wheelwright Pond and would like to know if the Town is interested in buying it for recreational purposes.  The 23.5 acre parcel contains a small house, has waterfront access, and a  sandy beach which was used for swimming lessons by the Town in the past.  A number of questions came up for discussion including: Does the Town want more waterfront property on the Pond?  Should the Town buy the  property would it be required to provide a parking area, a lifeguard, and maintenance?  Would NH Fish and Game be interested in a canoe launch on the Pond?  It was suggested that a composting toilet could be installed to minimize the impact on the site. After further discussion, R. Weyrick suggested a site visit to the property in conjunction with the Recreation Commission.  L. Gund agreed to contact Dawn Genes of the Recreation Commission and possibly schedule a joint visit to the property.
Restoration of a Wetlands Violation at 289 Steppingstone Road: Plans for the restoration of a previous wetlands violation have been submitted by Mark Jacobs (soil scientist) and are being considered for acceptance.  A. Tappan will seek information on the proposal and inform the LCC of its specifics.
Candidate For Four-H Campership: L. Gund has received an application from 14 year-old Spencer Haas for the 2012 LCC campership.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed unanimously “That LCC should provide tuition at the level of $475 in support of Spencer’s attendance at the camp.”

Frog Walk: C. Fisher will plan and lead two “Frog Walks” once the little creatures emerge from their winter quarters.
Next Meeting: April 2, 2012
Submitted By ________________________________________

                                         David Meeker
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